
 
From: Mark Miller, LUTCF [mailto:markmiller@aicinvest.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2009 5:48 PM 
To: Comments, Public 
Cc: NAIFA Government Relations 
Subject: Opposition to Expansion of Suitability Obligations to Recommendations that do NOT Involve 
Securities 

To Ms. Marcia E. Asquith, 
  
I am a registered representative, who sells both securities and non-securities products.  I am firmly 
opposed to the expansion suitability obligations to recommendations that do NOT involve securities.  This 
is nothing more than a power grab in an attempt to circumvent state consumer protection regulations that 
are already on the books in every state in the country.  FINRA has already overstepped its bounds on the 
regulation of indexed life and annuity products as a security, a move which I feel confident will be 
overturned by the courts.  This is yet another attempt to reach into the realm of state regulation, which is 
inappropriate. 
  
I am firmly in favor of prosecuting to the fullest extent of the law those who promote unsuitable sales, and 
engage in misleading sales practicies.  However, FINRA does not have jurisdiction over products and 
services that are not securities, no matter how egregiously they are marketed.  This is just not your 
territory, so you should stay out of it. 
  
Were there inadequate state regulations, and given the intent of consumer protectionism, I would not be 
as opposed to this proposal as I am.  However, there currently exists more than adequate regulation, 
enforcement and penalty provisions within the states to deal with the problem this proposal attempts to 
address. 
  
Please note my objection. 
 
 
Trades cannot be communicated to your registered representative by e-mail, fax or regular mail 
since the transaction cannot be executed on a timely basis. Please contact your registered 
representative by telephone to request trades. 
 
Registered Representatives of Ameritas Investment Corp. do not provide tax or legal advice. 
Please consult with your tax advisor or attorney regarding your situation. 
 
Performance quoted does not guarantee future results. Please refer to your regular periodic 
statement for complete information.  
 
This e-mail is from a Registered Representative with Ameritas Investment Corp. (AIC), Member 
FINRA and SIPC or their assistant. Do NOT use e-mail to send us confidential information, to 
execute a securities transaction, or send time-sensitive instructions. Your e-mail message is not 
private in that regulations require it to be subject to review by AIC. If you are not the intended 
recipient and have received this e-mail in error, please contact the sender immediately and delete 
this material from your computer.  
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